
Transitional Age Youth Systems of Support Partnership
March 30th 2016, 1300 - 1500
Barrie Common Roof
Present: Katie Mobbs, Tahnee Boynton, Carolyn Walsh, Céleste Lalonde, Ruth Cameron, Ashley Shepherd
Teleconference: Janie Grecco, Stacy Schat, Sandra Cole, Shaunna Brady, Stacey Demaine, Gwen Jones
	AGENDA ITEMS 
	ACTIONS

	Introductions:
Members introduced themselves.
	

	January 27th 2016 Meeting Notes 
No changes required.
	

	January Meeting notes: Correction –Carolyn Walsh attended the January meeting.
Work Groups and TAY SoS Substructures:

· Youth Engagement Working Group: No Communication Received.
· Evaluation Working Group: Feb 10 and Mar 9 meetings cancelled. Next meeting is April 13th. No new communication form. 
· CYFS Planning Table:

· The invitation to the next RBA 101 (Results Based Accountability) training is open to anyone who hasn’t received the training yet. It is occurring May 5th from 1-4 at Simcoe Community Services. If staff have a Turn the Curve in process, that can be brought along to it. 1-2 members of the Partnership are able to attend by RSVP’ing to Julie McAlpine, Coalition Executive Assistant. 
· The Planning Table is creating a dashboard report for the Coalition Council where CEO’s and Senior Management sit. Anyone that has completed a Turn the Curve or has some data can submit it to the Planning Table so they can bring it to the council meeting. 
· TIP Model COP: in January, Jennipher McPhee volunteered to manage the EEnet site if the Partnership decides to create one for the TIP Model COP. This discussion will be added to the TAY SoS Planning Day on June 8th.  
· TAY SoS Member Participation:

· Updated list submitted to the group. The group went through the list together and notified Ashley of missing committees. An updated list will be submitted when complete.
· Discuss at Planning Day, how to receive and relay information to and from the TAY SoS Partnership and the community committees to ensure that work isn’t being duplicated. 
· Trillium Funding Update:
· The Partnership’s year to hold the Trillium Funding was extended to November 2016.
· As of Dec 2015, $37 000 out of the $46 000 was spent for year 1. 
· Another $5000 was spent for the Family Summit in February. A decision needs to be made on how to spend the remaining money. 
· Of the $20 000 grant from the LHIN for TIP Training, only $9 000 has been spent so there is $11 000 remaining. Some will be spent on the next round of TIP Training and some of it can be spent on the TAY SoS Planning Day. 
· Look into what is already happening in the community that the Partnership can invest the money into, rather than coming up with a new project or duplicating work.
· The $1000 micro-grants are being renewed this year and there are 15 grants available to total $15 000. 
· The Next Door Transitional Lodge in Midland will be doing a “Battle of the Bands” on April 29th, having youth running the event. Shaunna will suggest to them to apply for a grant. 
· Grants can now be applied for through Jessica McConnell with CMHA at jmcconnell@cmhastarttalking.ca. The money is still being housed at New Path but Elizabeth McKeeman is no longer in charge of it. 
· February 27th Family Summit:
· Ashley Morgan gave a written update on the summit as she couldn’t attend today’s meeting
· The summit went great. 88 people attended and there were 15 booths from agencies within Simcoe Muskoka.  
· Majority of feedback was very positive; Workshops were informative, relaxing atmosphere, enjoyed parent guest speaker.
· Only 2 comments out of all feedback that reflected some improvements that could be made; the event was “too positive and next time should look at the negative sides of supporting someone with mental illness”.
· Overall it went very well, and the venue was amazing. 
· Comments from the group: regarding the comment about looking at the negative side of things; perhaps Ashley Morgan could gather a list of attendees and she could pass along the family support group info that is facilitated by Tara Maxwell. 
· Updates from agencies:

· Céleste Lalonde (CAMH): 
· COMPASS Francophone –Will be repeating a Café Francophone in 2017 in Barrie. Céleste is revisiting groups that have been touched by TIP in the past; FNMI that have been trained but haven’t implemented yet. Céleste is bringing John Rice to discuss how he is using it. She will also be pulling together Francophone groups. If the TAY SoS has staff designated in FNMI or Francophone, pass their name onto Céleste even if they haven’t been TIP Trained yet. This is being done May 13th. 
· Province-wide Community of Interest for TAY. Collecting names of people who may be interested in it. Will be like and EeNet forum to bring in information around TAY. It was mentioned that there is already an EeNet occurring that discusses much of the same topics and therefore a 2nd one wouldn’t be required as it would duplicate information. Céleste and Shaunna will touch base to find out if it’s the same EeNet that they are discussing.
· Katie Mobbs (Gilbert Centre): No particular updates. Quite  a few workshops coming up such as the LGBTQ Parenting Workshop, Gender Journey. Katie sends Ashley all workshop info, which gets distributed to the group. 
· Carolyn Walsh (Catulpa): Discussed Kingston TAY website, which is well put together with a lot of great information.

· Terry LeBlanc (Family Connexions): Children’s Aid has changed their name to Family Connexions.

· Ruth (Waypoint): Gala Fundraiser happening Friday, April 1st. Vijay Gupta is a musician playing at the Gala –hope to get youth attendance. Youth needing inpatient admissions is increasing, how do we support them so that they don’t end up in hospital? 
· Janice Greco (Health Unit): Needle Exchange Program –if you have youth requiring clean needles/pipe kits/access to Meloxone, Janice is now doing this program. Find out more info on their website. Janice will send the link.
· Stacey Schat (YWCA): About to open registration on a summer camp for youth 12-16 with leadership and social activism. Ashley Morgan recently sent out a job posting for the summer, needs to be a student 18-20 returning to full time studies in the Fall. 

· Shaunna Brady (Waypoint): Waypoint Youth Drop-In is planning a mental health week event at the HERO Centre. Trillium Grant application will be submitted for this. “Messages of Hope” Art Walk will be done on paper in downtown Midland. They are working in partnership with local community link that has the Change the World organization involvement in the local community. This will be done on Wednesday May 4th. 
· Gwen Jones and Stacey Demaine (Community Living Huntsville): Waiting on new training opportunities to come to Muskoka. They have a “Life after high school” event coming up on April 28th at the Huntsville high school in their cafeteria. They are looking to incorporate some TIP info in their booth. Suggestion for them to apply for a micro grant to help with this. 

· Co-Chair Update:

· Terry LeBlanc is stepping down from the co-chair role. Big thank you to all of Terry’s involvement and work over the years. 
· Carolyn Walsh, with Catulpa, will be stepping in as co-chair with Ruth. 
· TIP Training/Site Based Trainers:

· Recertification feedback was circulated to the Partnership. Kelly sent the feedback on behalf of herself, Christine, and Sarah.
· Next Steps: Ashley, Ruth, Carolyn, Coordinating Working Group, and co-chairs from evaluations WG and youth engagement WG will meet with the trainers and discuss refresher training dates for the near future. 
· Thank-You Letter to the LHIN:
· Ruth distributed and discussed the thank-you letter that was sent to the LHIN. 
· TAY SoS representation at LHIN Child & Adolescent committee:

· With CAMH stepping down from this role, Ruth will talk with Linda Adams, chair of the committee, to get feedback from her about representation from the TAY SoS Partnership. 
· TAY SoS Planning Day:

· Ruth, Sandra, Terry, and Carolyn met with the Best Start team to chat about how they planned their next steps for their committee. 
· They gave a lot of good points to consider. 
· Discussed history of Best Start.
· Carolyn will share handouts with Ashley to send to the Partnership.
· Best Start suggested to have data pulled together about gaps and needs from the community.
· Suggested that the membership create a rating scale of priorities.
· Discussed planning of who will share what information.
· Maureen McKenna with Innovation Works will be working with the Partnership during a Planning Day on June 8th. Flyer handed out to the Partnership
· Sandra made note that anyone who is part of the Coalition has access to the data consortium from across the county and can gather information for the Partnership if needed. 
· Invite youth to attend? It may be valuable to have our planning day with just the Partnership first to make our plan, and have the next step as inviting youth for their input. Suggestion to put responses from TIP Training youth panels up on the walls for participants to read.
· Hoping for approx. 25 attendees. 
· Develop more clarity about the purpose of the Partnership. To date, TIP has been the main focus, and going forward we would like to make a plan to include other areas of interest to involve the interest of all members of the Partnership. 
· Ask members of the Partnership what they have available to offer, send us a list if they can’t attend the planning day; i.e. who has meeting space, admin support, etc.
· What do we wish to focus on?:
· Discussing the History of the committee, how it started, key milestones.
· Current membership, active or information only participation. 
· Actual purpose of the committee.
· Priorities moving forward.
· Volunteers to help plan: Sandra, Shaunna, Ashley.
· What are we going to do moving forward in helping youth transition into adulthood?
· Have staff from Best Start join the Planning Day?
· Have Susan Lalonde-Rankin join the Planning Day?
 
	

	Next Meeting: Wednesday, June 15, 2016 from 1300 – 1500 @ Barrie Common   Roof

	


